DUE TO THE NEW PERMIT PROGRAM THAT WILL BE GOING LIVE NOVEMBER 1, 2011 WE WILL
BE UNABLE TO PROCESS YOUR GK APPLICATION AS WE HAVE IN THE PAST. YOU WILL NEED
TO REAPPLY ON TUESDAY NOVEMBER 1, 2011 NO EARLIER THAN 7 AM. BELOW IS THE NEW
PROCESS FOR OBTAINING PERMITS THAT REQUIRE GK OR ODOT APPROVAL.

1) YOU WILL APPLY FOR YOUR APPLICATION BY EACH LOAD ON THE WEB @
www.dps.state.ok.us/swp OR BY CALLING THE PERMIT LINE @ 1-877-425-2390. PLEASE NOTE
WE WILL NO LONGER BE ABLE TO CHANGE ANY INFORMATION THAT YOU ENTER FOR YOUR
PERMIT SUCH AS DIMENSIONS, WEIGHT OR AXLE SPACINGS. THE SYSTEM WILL GENERATE A
POTENTIAL ROUTE. NOTE: IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE USING THIS ROUTE MULTIPLE TIMES, YOU
WILL WANT TO SPECIFY THAT YOU WILL BE USING THIS ROUTE AGAIN IN THE COMMENTS
SECTION.

2) THE PERMIT DIVISION WILL SEND YOUR APPLICATION TO GK OR ODOT DEPENDING ON THE
WEIGHT APPLIED FOR OR IF TRUNNION AXLES ARE IN USE.

3) PERMITS NEEDING A GK: THE PROCESS MAY TAKE UP TO 3 BUSINESS DAYS. PERMITS
NEEDING ODOT APPROVAL WILL BE APPROVED BASED ON THE TIME NEEDED BY OUR ODOT
ENGINEERS.

4) ONCE THE INFORMATION HAS BEEN EXAMINED AND THE ROUTE HAS BEEN ESTABLISHED BY
GK, THE APPLICATION WILL COME TO ONE OF OUR HEAVY HAUL SPECIALISTS TO CHECK FOR
NEW RESTRICTIONS, LOW BRIDGES, ETC. IF EVERYTHING CHECKS OUT PROPERLY THEN
YOUR APPLICATION WILL BE APPROVED.

PLEASE NOTE: THIS NEW SYSTEM WILL NOT BE AVAILABLE UNTIL TUESDAY NOVEMBER 1,
2011. IN ORDER TO APPLY FOR A PERMIT A COMPANY PROFILE MUST BE ESTABLISHED. IF
YOU ARE A CUSTOMER THAT USES A BONDED ACCOUNT THEN YOU WILL HAVE A PARTIAL
PROFILE SET UP ALREADY. A LETTER WILL BE MAILED TO LET YOU KNOW WHAT YOUR
LOGIN ID AND TEMPORARY PASSWORD WILL BE TO LOGON TO THE WEBSITE. IF YOU ARE A
CUSTOMER THAT USES A CREDIT CARD YOU WILL NEED TO EITHER CALL OR GO TO THE
WEBSITE TO CREATE A COMPANY PROFILE.



